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August 29, 2008

The Honorable Knoel Owen
Presiding Judge
Sonoma County Superior Court
600 Administrat ion Dr.
Santa Rosa, CA 95403

Re: Response to the 2007-2008 Grand Jury report

Dear Judge Owen:

Before responding to the findings and recommendation, I just wish to correct two minor factual errors in
the grand jury report. First, my career with the County of Sonoma began in 2000, and not in 1996 as
stated. I became County Administrator in2004 not 2003.

With respect to responding tc the grand jury'r findings and recommendations, I have the following
colnments.

F5: Some County Employees believe they ure unable to share their concerns about the operation of
their specific departments and County government in general with the County Administrator or the
Board of Supervisors (Page 64).

Response : It is difficult to adequately respond to this finding without any specific examples or why one
or more interviewees might have developed this perception. This finding appears to conflict with Finding
No.3 i.e. "County employees at all levels are generally satisfied with the perforrnance of the CAO." It is
important to mention that during this entire grand jury period, the County has been dealing with the most
dilficult labor/management issue for some time i.e. medical insurance for retirees and active employees.
This has created a ver)'sensitive working environment with suggestions from some employees or retirees
that County management has not been listening to their concerns, which simply is not true.

Specific to employees sharing concerns or freely accessing the County Administrator's Office about
departmental operations, I believe this concept must be tempered with the realities of managing an
organization of 26 departments and 5,000 emplovees. Coung'department heads in California have a
difficult job and need to be supported by the County Administrator. If ernployees have ideas or concerns
about departmental operations or policies, they are encouraged to work within their respective
departmental chains-of-command to address their issues. As a last resort, and only after showing good
faith efforts toward working with departmental management, thev may contact this office to address their








